Georgia Southern University Intracampus Memo Office of the President

Post Office Box 8033 Marvin Pittman Administration Building TEL 478-5211 FAX 478-0598 TDD 871-1454

http://president.georgiasouthern.edu/

TO:

Dr. Rob Pirro, Chair, Senate Executive Committee

FROM:

Jaimie Hebert, Ph.D., President

DATE:

November 29, 2017

SUBJECT: November 27, 2017, Faculty Senate Recommendation: Revised Academic Standing Policy

Following review of the recommendation adopted by the Faculty Senate at the November 27, 2017, Faculty Senate meeting, as provided in your memo of November 28, 2017, I have approved the motion below presented to the Senate.

Motion:

The Academic Standards Committee recommends that the University adopt a revised Academic Standing Policy. The SEC moves to accept the recommendation of the revised Academic Standing Policy.

Rationale:

OWG 6-6 recommend that the new Institution: (1) create a task force to review the current Academic Standing Policies of Georgia Southern University and Armstrong State University in order to create a new Academic Standing Policy. (2) create a new Academic Standing Policy within an abbreviated timeframe to facilitate full implementation in Fall 2018. (3) develop an Academic Standing Policy that holds students accountable without imposing excessively punitive requirements for continued enrollment at the institution. (4) create an Academic Standing policy that rewards students who are making on-going progress, each term, towards good academic standing. The Academic Standards Committee along with our counterparts from Armstrong was charged with drafting these policies for the new Georgia Southern. The attached policy drafts have been co-created with our colleagues and passed by at least a majority voted by both voting bodies as policy drafts to move forward to our respective Faculty Senate.

c: Diana Cone Candace Gri

Candace Griffith Kelly Sullivan

Attachments: Academic Standing Policy

Academic Standing Policy-Visual (Effective Fall 2018)